











Worship coincided with the
International Day for Peace, and
staff and pupils contributed some
music, artwork and readings, as well
as more spontaneous contributions
to mark the day.

On the same day we joined with
our other six Quaker schools, taking
out a whole-page advertisement in
The Independent newspaper to
mark Quakers' contribution to peace
throughout history.

The following week was Quaker
schools’ week. Departments
celebrated our Quaker foundation
and ethos by devoting lessons to the
exploration of different aspects of
Quakerism. We were also joined by
Ben Okafor, a musician, poet and
former child soldier in Nigeria, who
ran a workshop for our musicians
and performed for the school, before
returning to work with our students
at a most enjoyable evening concert.

That weekend four sixth formers
attended a Quaker Pilgrimage to the
Lakes, and the boarders spent a most
enjoyable evening at Saffron Walden
Meeting House debating whether or
not there is such a thing as a fair
trial, through the story of The Fall
and a global perspective.

This week it has been my privilege
to meet with fellow Heads of Quaker
schools for a three-day conference in
Yorkshire, where we discussed
matters of common interest and
shared ideas and anxieties.

In addition, in our day-to-day
dealings with others and planning of
events, both staff and pupils will
turn to our Quaker heritage for
guiding principles. The young
people here will, I think, be quick to
tell you that we are a Quaker school
and what that means.

So what of the future?



WHOLE SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

One of the School traditions has been the “widescreen” photographs
showing all of the School’s staff and students together.
These are now available on the Old Scholars’ website

Panoramic photograph of the School taken in June 1957

The first photograph of the whole
school to be found in the Archive
was taken in 1922 and, with a
number of exceptions, others have
been taken every two years. Up to
and including 1978 the School was
usually assembled towards the end
of the academic year.

From 1979 however, when the two
-year gap changed from even
numbered years to odd numbers in
order to record the centenary of the
School on its Saffron Walden site,
the photograph has been taken at
the start of the academic year in
September. Through the years the
School’s staff and students have
been lined up on the front lawn in
tiers (possibly even in tears as well,
in view of the time required to get
everyone in position).

In earlier times a firm called
Panora used a tripod-mounted
motorised camera, which started to

record one end of the group and
slowly panned across horizontally
until it reached the other end. This
meant that any adventurous and
mischievous student, standing at the
end where the camera started, could
run around the back of the group
and reappear at the other end, thus
becoming his or her own twin.

Without spending considerable
time examining the photographs in
the Archive, it is not known if this
feat was ever achieved in practice. If
any reader is aware of this
happening and is prepared, after all
these years, to sneak on the
perpetrator, please write to the
Editor. Regrettably no prizes are on
offer (to perpetrator or sneak), as we
cannot be seen to reward such
activity.

Until now, such photographs have
only existed in the form of
conventional paper prints, and in
most years these could be bought




from the School mounted, mounted
and framed, or unmounted (usually
rolled into a cylinder). Panora and
its successors presumably held the
negatives, and without the
intervention and efforts of Martin
Hugall, this situation would have
remained unchanged.

What Martin has done is to look out
old photographic prints and send
them off for scanning, a process that
has enabled digital versions of the
original images to be created. As
webmaster, he has put them on the
Old Scholars’ website, where they
may be downloaded and printed out
as required. Once the main
photograph has been safely stored on
one’s hard disk it can be
manipulated, and portions of the
images can be enlarged to show
individuals or small groups.
Depending upon software available,
other work on the images can be
carried out, and even if you haven’t
got Photoshop, you can adjust
brightness and contrast in Word.

At the time of going to press,
Martin has given this treatment to

thirty-two whole School
photographs, and in many cases it is
possible to choose between high
resolution images and lower
resolution versions: the latter may be

more appropriate for those without
broadband.

All of the post-War years from
1948 can be accessed, together with
those photographs taken in 1939,
1924 and 1922.

Some Old Scholars will still have
their copies of the School Photograph
on their walls, while others may no
longer know where they put them.
In either case, the images on the
website are well worth browsing
through, if only to bring back
memories of how young and good-
looking we all looked in those
halcyon days gone by. We owe a
great debt to Martin for the work he
has done, and to help those readers
who need a reminder of the website
address where he has placed the

images, it is of course:
www.oldscholars.com.
Richard Gilpin
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STAFF LIST SEPTEMBER 2006

Head

Bursar

Senior Teacher

Assistant Head (Curriculum)
Assistant Head (Pastoral and
Marketing)

Head of Sixth Form
Boarding Co-ordinator

Year Heads: Years 10 - 11
Years 7 -9

English

Library

Drama

Drama Assistant
ESOL

History

Critical Thinking
Business Studies
Geography

Religious Studies + PSHE
Modern Languages

Mathematics

Science

ICT

Graham Wigley, BA (Nottingham), MA (Open Univ), NPQH *
Jane Corwin, BA (Aberystwyth), ACIB

Martin Hugall, BSc (Bristol) *

William Mullen, PhD, BSc (London), CChem, MRSC

Sarah Westerhuis, BEd (Brighton Polytechnic), MEd (Cantab)

John Searle-Barnes, BA (London), MA (Lancaster) *
Brian Thomson, MA (St Andrews), CertSecEd (Jordanhill)
Michelle Gillmore, BA (Portsmouth) *

Alison Ainsworth, BA (Leeds) *

Gillian Kinnear, BA (Loughborough) *

Sue Lock, CertEd (St Osyth’s College) +

Joanna Matthews, BEd (South Glamorgan) +

Janice Weatherall, MA (Dundee), DipLib (Belfast) +
Richard Smith, BA (Trinity College, Carmarthen) *

Sam McCormick

Michelle Gillmore, BA (Portsmouth) *

John Searle-Barnes, BA (London), MA (Lancaster) *
Charlotte O’Neill, BA (Anglia) *

Brigid Vousden, BA (Univ of Wales, Lampeter), MPhil *
Carolyn White, BEd (Newcastle-upon-Tyne)

Alison Ainsworth, BA (Leeds) *

Guy Martin, BSc (North London) *

Helen Golden, BA (University of Kent) *+

Gisele Searle-Barnes, Licence, MA (Lyon)*

Peter Fasching, BA (London) *

Jane Pearce, BA (Aberystwyth) *+

Colin McCrea, BEd (Worcester), MEd (Sheffield)
Richard Moss, BTEC (Norfolk College of Arts and Technology) *
Geoffrey Curtis, BSc (Bristol), *+

Heather Douglas, MSc (Edinburgh)

Christine Sleight, BEd (Nottingham), CPhys, MInstP
Martin Hugall, BSc (Bristol) *

Leonard Mead, BA (York), DPhil (York) *

Julie Anderson, BEd (Herts College of Ed)

William Mullen, PhD, BSc (London), CChem, MRSC
Raymond Mordini, BPHE (Western Australia)

Carolyn White, BEd (Newcastle-upon-Tyne)

John Cowell, BEd (Exeter), CertEd (Chelsea and Plymouth)
Nicholas Batcheler, BEd (Otago NZ), DipTeaching (Dunedin
College of Ed NZ)
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Art

Artist in Residence
DT - Product Design
DT - Food

Physical Education

Film Studies
Music

Peripatetic Music Teachers

Gap Students
Speech and Drama
Careers

Study Centre

Head of Junior School
Deputy Head
Head of Early Years & Infants

Junior Department

Phillip Richardson, Dip AD (Chelsea), ATC (Sussex) *

Serena O’Connor, BA (London) *+

Emma Wilson, BA (Brighton)

John Cowell, BEd (Exeter), CertEd (Chelsea and Plymouth)
Catherine Whyte, BEd (Bath College of Higher Education) +
Rosamund Burlinson, BA (Open University), CertEd (Worcester
College) +

Nicholas Batcheler, BEd (Otago NZ), DipTeaching (Dunedin
College of Ed NZ)

Jennifer Allwood, BEd (Bedford)

Raymond Mordini, BPHE (Western Australia)

John Searle-Barnes, BA (London), MA (Lancaster) *

Gavin Greenaway, BA (Anglia Polytechnic University) *
Martin Wilson, ARCM, ALCM +

Mary Richardson, BA (Leeds), Dip ABRSM *+

Jason Meyrick, FTCL, LRAM, LTCL, Professional Certificate +
Edward Dodge, MA (Cantab), GRSM (Manchester), ARMCM *+
Alison Townend, BA (Anglia Polytechnic University), LLCM,
LGSM, LTCL +

Nicky Ogden, BA, (Lancaster), LRAM *+

Philippa Hopewell, BSc (Warwick), CT ABRSM +

Lorraine Daniels, ATCL, LTCL +

Mark Townend GRSM, LRAM, Dip RAM +

Steven Hynes +, Louis Thorne +

Edwin Jones (PE & Boarding), Jacqui Lewinski (PE & Boarding)
Susan McConnel, BDS (Otago NZ), ALAM, LRAM +

Julie Anderson, BEd (Herts College of Ed)

Heather Carter, BA (Portsmouth), MA (Open) *

Vivien Spencer, DipSp LD (Hornsby), RGN

Nell Hibbert, CertEd, DipSpLD (Dyslexia Inst) DipAMBDA +
Heather Douglas, MSc (Edinburgh)

Brigid Vousden, BA (Univ of Wales, Lampeter), MPhil *

Caryn Pepper, Jean King, Teresa Shepherd, Ruth Wathen

Jane Bull, BSc TaCert III+, Rebecca Beswick +, Fiona Glickman +

Andrew Holmes, BEd (Kent), CertEd (Bristol)

Sally Meyrick, BA (Warwick) *

Sally Manser, CertEd (Saffron Walden College)

Robyn Doyle, BA, CertEd (Canterbury, NZ)

Claire Milner, BSc (Manchester), RN (Child)

Susan Westgarth, BEd (University of East Anglia, Norwich)
Kate Richardson, BSc (London )*
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Learning Support
Classroom Assistants

Nursery Co-ordinator
Nursery Assistants

PE/Swimming

Director of Music
Peripatetic Music Teachers
Junior School Secretaries

House Staff: School - Boys
- Girls

- Sixth Form

Assistant Bursar
Accountant

Marketing Manager
Clerical Staff

Technicians

Medical

Matron

Catering Manager
Cleaning Supervisor
Maintenance
Gardens & Grounds
Medical Officer

+ Part-time

Jacqueline Branch, CertEd (Portsmouth College)

Jane Manley, B.A. (Lancaster) *

Deborah Ballingall, BEd (College of St Mark and St John,
Plymouth)

John Cowell, BEd (Exeter), CertEd (Chelsea and Plymouth)
Peter Fasching BA (London)

Catherine Whyte, BEd (Bath College of Higher Education) +
Rosamund Burlinson, BA (Open University), CertEd (Worcester
College) +

Janet Bethune, BSc (Sheffield), LD (OCR), Dip SpLD (OCR) +
Elsebeth Parry +, Sally Day, TaCert III, Lucy Barnes, TaCert III
Beverley Young, Dip CLA Fd +, Tiffany Johnson +

Cindy Monk +, Lorraine Harlow +

June Linscott, NNEB (Tottenham College)

Catherine Armstrong, NNEB (Harlow), Sandra Budd, NNEB
(Ware), Jane Baird

Raymond Mordini, BPHE (Western Australia)

Martin Wilson, ARCM, ALCM

See above list

Christine Noakes, Rachel May +

Brian Thomson, MA (St Andrews), CertSecEd (Jordanhill))
Moira Thomson, MA (Aberdeen), CertPrEd (Falkirk)
Barbara Askew

David Wood, ACIB

Ann Boatman

To be appointed

Helen Turmer, Kathrin O’Sullivan, Lynn Robinson

Anne Fear, Carole Springthorpe +, Alison Stanbury +
Marion Grainge +, Debbie Peck +

Barbara Nicholson (Science) +, Lynn Cargill (Science) +
Nicholas Brucher (ICT, AVA), Louise Plant (Art) +

Rosie Juhl (Food Tech) +, George Barrow (DT) +, Juliet Clark
(Science) +

Ann Livesey, RGN +, Sharon Rose, RGN +

Judy Camp +

Gary Oakshott

Barry Melhuish

Ashley Daley, Andrew Sully, Dean Camp

Matthew Wright, Simon Keyte

Robert. W. Howlett, MA, MB, BChir, DRCOG, MRCGP

* Post Graduate Certificate of Education
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THE SCHOOL' S GOVERNING BODY JANUARY 2007

Tony Watson (2003-06)

Sheila Brignall (2003-06)

Katie Frost (2003-06)

Alison Whitfield (2003-06)

Mario May (2003-06)

Andrew McTear (2004-07)
Tim Holding (2004-07)

Barry Wilsher (2004-07)

Martin Holmes (2005-08)
Lorraine Lee (2005-08)
Shaun O’Callaghan (2005-08)
Martin Dickinson (2005-08)
Sue Fellows (2006-09)

Sue Collins (2006-09)

Anne Brereton (2007-10)

Jane Dawson (2007-10)

Jenny Marks (2007-10)

An Old Scholar of FSSW, Clerk to the Board, parent of a former
FSSW pupil, and a retired Solicitor.

A Quaker, Deputy Clerk to the Board, Co-Clerk of Saffron Walden
Meeting, and a Director of Cambridge Water Company.

A Quaker, Old Scholar of FSSW and current parent, working as a
Consultant to the recruitment industry.

An Old Scholar of FSSW who is a current FSSW parent and PTA
Member.

A Quaker, a teacher at St Christopher’s School, and Warden of
Letchworth Meeting House.

An Old Scholar of FSSW and a Chartered Accountant.
A Quaker and a retired teacher.

A Quaker (Monthly Meeting Clerk), a retired actor, and parent of
three former FSSW pupils.

An Old Scholar of FSSW, a farmer, and Treasurer of the Board.
A Quaker, Old Scholar of FSSW, and former FSSW parent.

A Financial Director and FSSW parent.

A Quaker and recently retired Head of Ackworth School.

A Quaker, an Old Scholar of FSSW and a Librarian.

A Quaker, and a retired teacher.

A Quaker, currently Vice President of the Herts Dyslexia Associa-
tion, previously governor of a state Primary school.

A Quaker, Old Scholar of Great Ayton, working in the voluntary
sector.

Former Secretary to the Governors of FSSW, with business experi-
ence through her family building firm.
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THE BURSAR'S TALE

No, not a piece of mediaeval wackiness from one of
Chaucer’s lesser-known Canterbury Pilgrims,
but a true story of modern times from the School’s own Bursar

B eing a diligent Bursar, mindful
of the need to avoid unnecessary
expenditure, I have a local source of
good quality second hand office
furniture. The firm concerned
operates from a warehouse on a light
industrial site in a small rural village
about five miles from the school.

Recently, despite my attempts to
ignore them, the office staff
informed me that the drawers had
fallen off one of the desks and that a
wheel had come off our
receptionist's chair, rendering her
unable to twirl around when bored.
Several filing cabinets were also
required for our paperless office.

Having had a more than usually
stressful morning (architects telling
me to claim ownership of a ditch for
which I have spent five years
denying responsibility; a report of a
junior school pupil who is saving up
his pocket money to buy Turkey
Twizzlers as he can't get them in
school any longer; a new Head of
Music who wants the Music School
repainted, refloored and re-wired by
Open Morning next Saturday and a
Groundsman whose leaf sucking
machine has packed up just as all the
leaves are falling off the trees),
thought a quick trip to the office
supplies company would give me a
break.

Off I went, accompanied by our
Governors' Secretary (source of
much of the paper) to help select the
items.

On my previous visits, I had not
explored the furthest recesses of the
warehouse, but the filing cabinets
were all lined up at the back. In the
far corner, a room had been created
using divider panels about twelve
feet high. As we wove our way
between the cabinets, we passed an
open door in to the room and, being
women, naturally looked in. The
space was fitted out as a
photographic studio complete with
lights and reflective umbrellas, and a
large bed with a fluffy cover — on
which were a feather boa and a
cowboy hat.

Beating a hasty retreat, I expressed
some mild curiosity about the room
to the man I had always assumed
was the office supplies manager.

He shuffled his feet a little
nervously before saying that he
rented the space to local
photographers, who found it much
cheaper than high street premises
and used it for family and group
portraits, mostly at weekends when
they were very busy. We returned to
school to ponder our discovery.

You will not be surprised if I say



that my knowledge of porn studios
is not great - in fact it is non-existent
- but the room looked exactly how I
would have imagined one would
look, if I had ever thought about it -
which I haven't - honestly.

My Head accused me of having an
overactive imagination, but admitted
the tale had brightened his
lunchtime considerably. I was
reassured slightly by another
colleague who said she had visited
one of the other units in the same
complex recently and had picked up
a card from a photographer in the
village, which had a "nice photo of a
girl on a pony on it”.

At this point, I had nearly come to
the conclusion that we were wrong
and that the whole thing was indeed
just an ordinary studio. Caution - or
curiosity — prevailed, so the
Governors' Secretary and I set about
trying to check it out. Ishould say at
this point that we carried out this
research in front of witnesses, using
a personal laptop, not the school
systems! An Internet search did not
find a photographer in the village
concerned.

On the verge of giving up, we put
in 'photographic studio for hire’ and up
popped a site called ‘modelsforu.com’
- don't bother looking; I changed the
name. Revealed in all her scantily
clad glory was Becki, a well-built
young lady available for glamour
photography at very reasonable
rates in a studio setting.

Further enquiry produced the
address we had just visited and the
fact that Becki was a popular girl
with a number of girlfriends in the
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same line of business, some of whom
were clearly very close friends. I
have to say the web site was very
professionally put together.
Amateur photographers without
their own cars, could be collected
from the local railway station if
necessary, and if they and their
chosen model worked up a thirst, tea
and coffee would be provided free of
charge.

If we needed further confirmation,
there were photographs of the
various room sets available. These
included an army camp, a dungeon
and a shot of the bed we had seen.
More worryingly, in view of the
original reason for visiting the
warehouse, an office set was also
available.

I now have a number of unusual
dilemmas.

Should I:

- inform my previous Head, who
lives in a lovely cottage about 100
yards from the studio;

- warn the famous Television
Chef’s parents, who own the pub
on the opposite corner;

- worry about Becki and her
friends, all of whom will catch
chills if they don't wear vests;

- disinfect all the furniture due to
be delivered next week, in case it
has had a previous life as a prop;

- keep a careful eye open for men
in dirty raincoats on the local
station;

- stop any more pupils doing work
experience in the nearby fitness
studio;



- dust off the ISBA model policy on
Occupational Stress and lie down
with it in a darkened room, whilst
wearing a feather boa and a

- congratulate those concerned on
a fine example of entrepreneurial
diversification in a rural area;

- express concern to whichever

? Al
Trade Union is responsible for cowboy hat’
Becki that the hourly rate for
fetish modelling is only £50; Oh dear!

Jane Corwin

This article originally appeared in The Bursar’s Review, Summer 2006, under the title
I Think I Learned To Be A Better Bursar...’

WANTED
DEAD OR ALIVE

TALES OUT OF SCHOOL,
MEMORIES, PHOTOGRAPHS.
YOU'VE GOT THEM.

[ WANT THEM.

PUT YOUR HANDS WHERE I CAN SEE THEM,
AND GET WRITING TO THE EDITOR
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THE SCHOOL’'S DEVELOPMENT PROPOSALS

The 2006 Magazine included a progress report, which included the hope
that construction work would start in 2007.
There have been delays however, and it is now time for a brief update
on what has happened during the past year.

The proposals were outlined in
last year's Magazine. In brief, the
intention is to build a new Junior
School, a boarding house and a
performing arts complex (perhaps to
be shared in use with the town).
The plan is also to convert space for
a sixth form centre and to carry out
extensive refurbishments to the
main building.

The new Junior School is needed
largely because it has never had a
proper home and is currently
housed in five separate locations in
unsuitable buildings. Classrooms
are either too small or too large, and
facilities presently shared with the
Senior School are either like the
Sports Hall and inappropriate for
infants, or like the Senior School
Laboratories and unable to cope
with the demands of both Senior
and Junior Schools.

Through the years, boarding
accommodation has become
outdated and fails to meet the needs
of students who have the School as
their home for seven years. A
purpose-built Boarding House is the
answer to this need.

The Assembly Hall is presently
used for a whole range of School
occasions and is the only space
available for examinations. It is no
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longer large enough or sufficiently
versatile to enable the School to
stage the scale or standard of
theatrical performance that it is now
capable of presenting.

Study facilities for Sixth Form
students are currently split between
the Main building and Croydon
House, and there is insufficient
provision for day students and
boarders to socialise together;
independent study areas are
inadequate for 21st century
expectations.

The major part of the Main
building itself dates back to 1879.
Much of it is in desperate need of
substantial repair and
refurbishment, and frequent
changes of level make access
impossible for disabled students.

The School has not seen any new
buildings for about 25 years so the
time has definitely come to extend
and update the whole building
stock. This development project is
likely to cost in the region of £15
million.

To fund this, the intention is, like
private schools all over the country,
to sell for housing development the
last under-used parts of the School’s
land (emphatically not any part of
the splendid playing fields). The
development proposals may be



Development Master Plan as revised in December 2006

inspected on the school's web site.

The expectation, recorded in last
year's Magazine, that the planning
application would be considered by
the Planning Committee of
Uttlesford District Council in
summer 2006 proved optimistic.

Despite the wide consultation
process that the School had
undertaken and the changes made
in the light of discussions,
significant objections were
submitted to the Council from
several quarters and the School was
advised by the Council to make
further alterations before the scheme
stood a favourable chance of gaining
planning permission.
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An amended scheme with 144
dwellings (20 fewer than earlier) and
various suggested alterations was re
-submitted last November. The
Council is still consulting all parties
again. The problems lie with the
housing area layouts: almost none
with the proposals for the School’s
own buildings. The School believes
that it has put forward a well-
conceived and acceptable
development. It remains to be seen
what the Council view will be when
it formally considers the application
in, probably, June.

All this is disappointing progress,
but it is par for the course nowadays
in this southeast corner of our over-
populated island. The School hopes
to report in more of an upbeat



SUBSCRIPTIONS

Subscriptions are due on 1st April

Under 21: £5.00 Standard: £10.00 Joint: £15.00
Payment by Standing Order through your bank if possible please — easy to
administer, impossible to forget, and simple to cancel should you wish to do
so. Otherwise, send a cheque payable to FSSWOSA.

I wish to apply for membership of the Old Scholars’ Association.
My details are as follows:

Name Maiden Name (if applicable)
Address

Phone/Fax Email

Years at School Year Group*

*Year Group is the year in which you left or would have left 6ii, even if you did not stay
on to the end.

| understand that £5.00/£10.00/£15.00 (delete TWO) will be deducted by standing
order mandate now and on 1st April each year.
| agree/do not agree for my details to be circulated to other members.

Please complete and send this form to:
OSA Membership Secretary,
Friends’ School, Mount Pleasant Road, Saffron Walden, Essex CB11 3EB

STANDING ORDER MANDATE
TO:

Name of your bank Bank plc

Address of your bank

Post code

PLEASE PAY TO BARCLAYS BANK, SAFFRON WALDEN (Sort code 20-74-05) for
the credit of FSSWOSA A/c humber 20389609

The sum of (in figures) £

(in words) pounds,

now and on 1st April each year until further notice.

Signature Date

Name (BLOCK CAPITALS please):

A/C Number (Your Account number at your bank):

For other methods of payment, including the use of credit and debit cards, please
contact the OSA Membership Secretary at the School.
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OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE 2006/7

Officers

President JOHN WEINMAN john.weinman@kcl.ac.uk 020 8444 8696
8 Leaside Avenue, London N10 3BU

President- RICHARD GILPIN richard67gilpin@hotmail.co.uk 020 8858 3980
Elect 67 Coleraine Road, London SE3 7PF

Vice MARY MILESON geoff.mileson@zen.co.uk 01799 522167
President 1 Tylers, Sewards End, Saffron Walden, Essex CB10 2LN

Treasurer ANDREW McTEAR andrewmctear@hotmail.com 01603 507555
Midsummer Lodge, 217 Newmarket Road, Norwich NR4 7LA

Secretary NIGEL McTEAR mail@mctear.com 01255 850590
1 The Sparlings, Kirby-le-Soken, Frinton-on-Sea, Essex CO13 0HD

Magazine RICHARD GILPIN richard67gilpin@hotmail.co.uk 020 8858 3980
Editor 67 Coleraine Road, London SE3 7PF

Nominations MARK BERTRAM mark@bertram.demon.co.uk 01435 864820
Coordinator Old Orchard, Little London, Heathfield, E Sussex TN21 0BA

Games MARTIN LAMBORN martinlamborn@aol.com 01494 721006
Coordinator 29 Grimsdell Lane, Amersham, Bucks HP6 6HF

Other Committee Members
HILARY HALTER, MALCOLM PIM, FARRAND RADLEY, PAM TRACEY

Ex-Officio Members
GRAHAM WIGLEY, MARTIN HUGALL, JANE CORWIN (School Correspondents)
MARTIN HOLMES, ANDREW McTEAR
(OS Representatives on the Board of Governors)

Honorary Life Vice President ALAN THOMPSON
Auditors GRAEME JOHNSTON, CHARLES MILLS
FSSWOSA Trustees ~ MARK BERTRAM, ANDREW McTEAR, TONY WATSON
Games Secretaries

Girls JENNY ALLWOOD Friends’ School

Boys NICK BATCHELER Friends’ School nickbatcheler@hotmail.com

01799 527761

Website MARTIN HUGALL mjh@friends.org.uk
Membership database DEBBIE PECK govsec@friends.org.uk

Friends’ School, Saffron Walden, Essex CB11 3EB
Telephone: 01799 525351 Fax: 01799 523808 email: admin@friends.org.uk
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Past Presidents

2005-07
2004-05
2003-04
2002-03
2001-02
2000-01
1999-00
1998-99
1997-98

1996-97
1995-96
1994-95
1993-94
1992-93
1991-92
1990-91
1989-90
1988-89
1987-88
1986-87
1985-86
1984-85 *
1983-84
1982-83
1981-82
1980-81 *
1979-80
1978-79
1977-78
1976-77
1975-76
1974-75 *
1973-74
1972-73 *
1971-72 *
1970-71
1969-70
1968-69
1967-68 *
1966-67

1965-66

1964-65 *
1963-64 *
1962-63 *
1961-62 *

John Weinman

Mary Mileson GRSM, LRAM

David Hills BEd Sussex

Hilary Halter BA

Tony Newton (Lord Newton of Braintree)
Simon Clapperton

Wilfrid Hayler ALA

Mark Bertram CBE, MA Cantab, RIBA
Sarah Westerhuis BEd Brighton,

MEd Cantab

Nigel McTear ASFA, ALFP, CFP

Tom Robinson

Judith Foster

Malcom Pim Dip Soc Admin (Lond), CQSW

David C R Hadley BSc Lond, AIA
Roger C R Bertram MA Cantab, MB, BChir
Jean R Plant BA Lond

Patrick C B Coleman BSc Manc
Katia Herbst MA Newcastle, PhD Lond
E Anthony Watson

Martin Holmes

Derek C Barbanell BSc Lond
lorwerth John BSc Wales

John F Cadman DLC

Graham Errington FCA

Jack Turnbull OstJ

Margaret R Ball FSBT, FIPS, AISW
Eric Brown ACIS

John C Woods BA Manc

Michael Connolly FCA

Brenda Burns DipPE Dunfermline
Joy Dupont GRSM Lond, ARCM
Richard A Wright BA Cantab

Alan G Risdon

R Raymond Dobbin

Richard L Sturge BMus Oxon, ARCM
Mary Probert JP

James E Dutton BA, DipAgric Cantab
Alan W Thompson FCA

Cyril A Mummery MA Oxon

H A Farrand Radley MBE, MA Oxon,
FInstAM

Alan P Carlton Smith MA, LLB Cantab
Kenneth L Whitlow

Muriel J Rigby

Donald Peverett ARPS

Jennie Ellinor MA Dunelm
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1960-61 *

1959-60 *
1958-59 *
1957-58 *
1956-57 *
1955-56 *
1954-55 *
1953-54 *
1952-53 *
1951-52 *

1950-51 *
1949-50 *

1948-49 *
1947-48 *
1946-47 *
1945-46 *
1943-45 *
1942-43 *
1941-42 *
1940-41 *
1939-40 *

1938-39 *
1937-38 *
1936-37 *
1935-36 *
1934-35 *
1933-34 *
1932-33 *
1931-32 *
1930-31 *
1929-30 *
1928-29 *
1927-28 *
1926-27 *
1925-26 *
1924-25 *

1923-24 *
1922-23 *
1921-22 *
1920-21 *
1919-20 *
1917-19 *
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Richard Eric Holttum MA, DSc Cantab,
Hon ScD Singapore, FLS, VMH
Walter W Baldwin MA Oxon, BA Lond
Hilda Shippey MBE

Basil G Burton

Bernard B Jacob MA Cantab

Eric Peverett

Kathleen E Skelton

Reginald W Montford

Gerald Littleboy MA Cantab

Henry B Rowntree BScEng Manc, CEng,
FICE, FIWE

Reginald A Reynolds

Leonard Copeland Watts ACGI, CEng,
FIMechE, PPIHVE

William R Bennett

Margaret G Yapp BA Brist

Frank A Cadman FRICS, FAI

G Stanley Pumphrey BScEng Manc
Anthony Skelton

Harold B Holttum

Arnold Brereton BA Lond

Annie Murray

Paul V E Mauger RIBA, FRTPI,

DipTP Lond

Norman S Eames FIMT

Charles Danels

Amy Montford BA Lond

Charles M Ball

Stanley G King Beer BA Cantab

J Owen Clover

Thomas Francis

Gertrude Rowntree

John H Quinn

J Penrose Whitlow BA Vict

Alfred T Carr

Howard Diamond FCA

Florence D Priestman BA Lond
James Watts

Leslie R Hart BSc, PhD Lond, CChem,
MRIC

Violet M Tozer

W Arnold Green MA, BSc St And, AMICE
James S Lidbetter BA Leeds, MA Cantab
Lucy Fairbrother

Gurnell C Green

C Brightwen Rowntree BA Lond
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Past Presidents (continued)

1915-17 * M Ethel Crawshaw Morland 1901-02 *  Samuel Bland JP
1914-15 *  Henry Bedford Lemere Hon FRPS 1900-01 *  Bedford Marsh JP
1913-14 *  Leonard A Farrington 1899-00 *  John Butler

1912-13 *  James Backhouse Crosfield 1898-99 *  Alfred Sawer
1911-12 *  Frank Rivers Arundel 1897-98 *  Isaac Sharp BA Lond
1910-11 *  James Tyler Harrod BA Lond 1896-97 *  Bedford Lemere
1909-10 *  James T Fairbanks 1895-96 *  John Farley Rutter JP
1908-09 *  Charles Milnes Willmott 1894-95 *  John G Armfield

1907-08 *  John Edward Walker
1906-07 *  E Arthur Williams BA Lond
1905-06 *  Joseph W Martin
1904-05 *  Mary A Townson
1903-04 *  William Robinson
1902-03 *  Bedford Pierce MD, FRCP Lond,
MRCS Eng *  Deceased

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

2007
Saturday 19th May Friends and Family Day
Saturday 10th November Annual General Meeting
2008
Saturday 17th May Friends and Family Day
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